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Still do I yearn, whilst passion's fire flames in my liver are, iii. 111.At daybreak, my friend returned and opening the door, came in, bringing with
him meat-pottage (177) and fritters and bees' honey, (178) and said to me, 'By Allah, thou must needs excuse me, for that I was with a company
and they locked the door on me and have but now let me go.' But I returned him no answer. Then he set before me that which was with him and I
ate a single mouthful and went out, running, so haply I might overtake that which had escaped me. (179) When I came to the palace, I saw over
against it eight-and-thirty gibbets set up, whereon were eight-and-thirty men crucified, and under them eight-and-thirty concubines as they were
moons. So I enquired of the reason of the crucifixion of the men and concerning the women in question, and it was said unto me, 'The men [whom
thou seest] crucified the Khalif found with yonder damsels, who are his favourites.' When I heard this, I prostrated myself in thanksgiving to God
and said, 'God requite thee with good, O my friend!' For that, had he not invited me [and kept me perforce in his house] that night, I had been
crucified with these men, wherefore praise be to God!.?OF THE ISSUES OF GOOD AND EVIL ACTIONS..?STORY OF THE SHARPERS
WITH THE MONEY-CHANGER AND THE ASS..Here the treasure-seeker brought out a book and reading therein, dug in the crest of the
mountain five cubits deep, whereupon there appeared to him a stone. He pulled it up and behold, it was a trap-door covering the mouth of a pit. So
he waited till the [foul] air was come forth from the midst of the pit, when he bound a rope about the boy's middle and let him down to the bottom,
and with him a lighted flambeau. The boy looked and beheld, at the upper end of the pit, wealth galore; so the treasure-seeker let down a rope and a
basket and the boy fell to filling and the man to drawing up, till the latter had gotten his sufficiency, when he loaded his beasts and did his occasion,
whilst the boy looked for him to let down to him the rope and draw him up; but he rolled a great stone to the mouth of the pit and went
away..Moreover, he assembled the sages and the theologians and the sons of the kings and devised with them and asked them questions and
problems and examined with them into many things of all fashions that might direct him to well-doing in the kingly office; and he questioned them
also of subtleties and religious obligations and of the laws of the kingdom and the fashions of administration and of that which it behoveth the king
to do of looking into the affairs of the people and repelling the enemy [from the realm] and fending off his malice with war; wherefore the people's
contentment redoubled and their joy in that which God the Most High had vouchsafed them of his elevation to the kingship over them. So he
upheld the ordinance of the realm and the affairs thereof abode established upon the accepted customs..?THE FIFTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ?
No rest is there for me, no life wherein I may delight, Nor pleasant meat nor drink avails to please me, night or day..And for another story of the
same kind,' continued the officer,.? ? ? ? ? n. The Man whose Caution was the Cause of his Death dcccciii.23. Er Reshid and the Woman of the
Barmecides ccccxxxiv.The Twenty-Sixth Night of the Month..The vizier's story pleased the king and he bade depart to his dwelling..Merchant of
Cairo and the Favourite of the Khalif El Maraoun El Hakim bi Amrillah, The, iii. 171..? ? ? ? ? It had sufficed me, had thy grace with verses come
to me; My expectation still on thee in the foredawns was bent..? ? ? ? ? But on no wise was I affrayed nor turned from love of her; So let the railer
rave of her henceforth his heart's content..? ? ? ? ? r. The Heathcock and the Tortoises dccccxxiv.When the king heard this story, he said, "How like
is this to our own case!" Then he bade the vizier retire to his lodging; so he withdrew to his house and on the morrow he abode at home [till the
king should summon him to his presence.].26. The City of Lebtait cclxxii.Clemency, Of, i. 120..? ? ? ? ? a. The Ox and the Ass.As time went on,
the boy, the son of the king, grew up and fell to stopping the way (99) with the thieves, and they used to carry him with them, whenas they went
a-thieving. They sallied forth one day upon a caravan in the land of Seistan, and there were in that caravan strong and valiant men and with them
merchandise galore. Now they had heard that in that land were thieves; so they gathered themselves together and made ready their arms and sent
out spies, who returned and gave them news of the thieves. Accordingly, they prepared for battle, and when the robbers drew near the caravan, they
fell in upon them and they fought a sore battle. At last the folk of the caravan overmastered the thieves, by dint of numbers, and slew some of them,
whilst the others fled. Moreover they took the boy, the son of King Azadbekht, and seeing him as he were the moon, possessed of beauty and grace,
brightfaced and comely of fashion, questioned him, saying, "Who is thy father, and how camest thou with these thieves?" And he answered, saying,
"I am the son of the captain of the thieves." So they took him and carried him to the capital of his father King Azadbekht.Then El Abbas took leave
of the king and went away to his own house. Now it befell that he passed under the palace of Mariyeh the king's daughter, and she was sitting at a
window. He chanced to look round and his eyes met those of the princess, whereupon his wit departed and he was like to swoon away, whilst his
colour changed and he said, "Verily, we are God's and to Him we return!" But he feared for himself lest estrangement betide him; so he concealed
his secret and discovered not his case to any of the creatures of God the Most High. When he reached his house, his servant Aamir said to him, "O
my lord, I seek refuge for thee with God from change of colour! Hath there betided thee a pain from God the Most High or hath aught of vexation
befallen thee? Verily, sickness hath an end and patience doth away vexation." But the prince returned him no answer. Then he brought out inkhorn
[and pen] and paper and wrote the following verses:.On this wise he continued to do for the space of a whole year, till, one day, as he sat on the
bridge, according to his custom, expecting who should come to him, so he might take him and pass the night with him, behold, [up came] the
Khalif and Mesrour, the swordsman of his vengeance, disguised [in merchants' habits] as of their wont. So he looked at them and rising up, for that
he knew them not, said to them, "What say ye? Will you go with me to my dwelling-place, so ye may eat what is ready and drink what is at hand,
to wit, bread baked in the platter (8) and meat cooked and wine clarified?" The Khalif refused this, but he conjured him and said to him, "God on
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thee, O my lord, go with me, for thou art my guest this night, and disappoint not my expectation concerning thee!" And he ceased not to press him
till he consented to him; whereat Aboulhusn rejoiced and going on before him, gave not over talking with him till they came to his [house and he
carried the Khalif into the] saloon. Er Reshid entered and made his servant abide at the door; and as soon as he was seated, Aboulhusn brought him
somewhat to eat; so he ate, and Aboulhusn ate with him, so eating might be pleasant to him. Then he removed the tray and they washed their hands
and the Khalif sat down again; whereupon Aboulhusn set on the drinking vessels and seating himself by his side, fell to filling and giving him to
drink and entertaining him with discourse..? ? ? ? ? I supplicate Him, who parted us and doomed Our separation, that we may meet again..So the
prefect carried him up to the Sultan and he said, "I have an advertisement for thee, O my lord." "What is thine advertisement?" asked the Sultan;
and the thief said, "I repent and will deliver into thy hand all who are evildoers; and whomsoever I bring not, I will stand in his stead." Quoth the
Sultan, "Give him a dress of honour and accept his profession of repentance." So he went down from the presence and returning to his comrades,
related to them that which had passed and they confessed his subtlety and gave him that which they had promised him. Then he took the rest of the
stolen goods and went up with them to the Sultan. When the latter saw him, he was magnified in his eyes and he commanded that nought should be
taken from him. Then, when he went down, [the Sultan's] attention was diverted from him, little by little, till the case was forgotten, and so he
saved the booty [for himself].' The folk marvelled at this and the fifteenth officer came forward and said, 'Know that among those who make a trade
of knavery are those whom God the Most High taketh on their own evidence against themselves.' 'How so?' asked they; and he said..When El
Muradi heard of his release, he betook himself to the chief of the police and said to him, "O our lord, we are not assured from yonder youth, [the
Damascene], for that he hath been released from prison and we fear lest he complain of us." Quoth the prefect, "How shall we do?" And El Muradi
answered, saying, "I will cast him into a calamity for thee." Then he ceased not to follow the young Damascene from place to place till he came up
with him in a strait place and a by-street without an issue; whereupon he accosted him and putting a rope about his neck, cried out, saying, "A
thief!" The folk flocked to him from all sides and fell to beating and reviling Noureddin, whilst he cried out for succour, but none succoured him,
and El Muradi still said to him, "But yesterday the Commander of the Faithful released thee and to-day thou stealest!" So the hearts of the folk
were hardened against him and El Muradi carried him to the master of police, who bade cut off his hand..He gained him wealth and returning to his
native land, after twenty years' absence, alighted in the neighbourhood of an old woman, whom he bespoke fair and entreated with liberality,
requiring of her a wench whom he might lie withal. Quoth she, 'I know none but a certain fair woman, who is renowned for this fashion.' (12) Then
she described her charms to him and made him lust after her, and he said, 'Hasten to her forthright and lavish unto her that which she asketh, [in
exchange for her favours].' So the old woman betook herself to the damsel and discovered to her the man's wishes and bade her to him; but she
answered, saying, 'It is true that I was on this [fashion of] whoredom [aforetime]; but now I have repented to God the Most High and hanker no
more after this; nay, I desire lawful marriage; so, if he be content with that which is lawful, I am at his service.'.? ? ? ? ? i The Ninth Officer's Story
dccccxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? Exalted mayst thou be above th' empyrean heaven of joy And may God's glory greater grow and more exalted aye!.? ? ? ? ?
The herald of good news my hearing shall delight,.? ? ? ? ? Your image midst mine eye sits nor forsakes me aye; Ye are my moons in gloom of
night and shadowtide..38. The Lover who feigned himself a Thief to save his Mistress's Honour dlvii.? ? ? ? ? l. The Foolish Fisherman
dccccxviii.When El Abbas heard Hudheifeh's challenge and saw Saad in this case, he came up to the latter and said to him, "Wilt thou give me
leave to reply to him and I will stand thee in stead in the answering of him and the going forth to battle with him and will make myself thy
sacrifice?" Saad looked at him and seeing valour shining from between his eyes, said to him, "O youth, by the virtue of the Chosen [Prophet,]
(whom God bless and keep,) tell me [who thou art and] whence thou comest to our succour." "This is no place for questioning," answered the
prince; and Saad said to him, "O champion, up and at Hudheifeh! Yet, if his devil prove too strong for thee, afflict not thyself in thy youth." (71)
Quoth El Abbas, "It is of Allah that help is to be sought," (72) and taking his arms, fortified his resolution and went down [into the field], as he
were a castle of the castles or a piece of a mountain..19. Hassan of Bassora and the King's Daughter of the Jinn cclxxxvi.29. The City of Irem
cclxxvi.When the king heard this story, he smiled and it pleased him and he bade the vizier go away to his own house..O'erbold art thou in that to
me, a stranger, thou hast sent, iii. 83..? ? ? ? ? e. The Fifth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.On the morrow, he betook himself to the shop of his friend
the druggist, who welcomed him and questioned him of his case and how he had fared that day. Quoth the singer, 'May God requite thee with good,
O my brother! For that thou hast directed me unto easance!' And he related to him his adventure with the woman, till he came to the mention of her
husband, when he said, 'And at midday came the cuckold her husband and knocked at the door. So she wrapped me in the mat, and when he had
gone about his business, I came forth and we returned to what we were about.' This was grievous to the druggist and he repented of having taught
him [how he should do] and misdoubted of his wife. So he said to the singer, 'And what said she to thee at thy going away?' And the other
answered, 'She bade me come back to her on the morrow. So, behold, I am going to her and I came not hither but that I might acquaint thee with
this, lest thy heart be occupied with me.' Then he took leave of him and went his way. As soon as the druggist was assured that he had reached the
house, he cast the net over his shop (195) and made for his house, misdoubting of his wife, and knocked at the door..So Ishac returned to the
slave-dealer and said to him, 'Harkye, Gaffer Said!*' 'At thy service, O my lord,' answered the old man; and Ishac said, 'In the corridor is a cell and
therein a damsel pale of colour. What is her price in money and how much dost thou ask for her?, Quoth the slave-dealer, 'She whom thou
mentionest is called Tuhfet el Hemca.' (174) 'What is the meaning of El Hemca?' asked Ishac, and the old man replied, 'Her price hath been paid
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down an hundred times and she still saith, "Show me him who desireth to buy me;" and when I show her to him, she saith, "This fellow is not to my
liking; he hath in him such and such a default." And in every one who would fain buy her she allegeth some default or other, so that none careth
now to buy her and none seeketh her, for fear lest she discover some default in him.' Quoth Ishac, 'She seeketh presently to sell herself; so go thou
to her and enquire of her and see her price and send her to the palace.' 'O my lord,' answered Said, 'her price is an hundred dinars, though, were she
whole of this paleness that is upon her face, she would be worth a thousand; but folly and pallor have diminished her value; and behold, I will go to
her and consult her of this.' So he betook himself to her, and said to her, 'Wilt thou be sold to Ishac ben Ibrahim el Mausili?' 'Yes,' answered she,
and he said, 'Leave frowardness, (175) for to whom doth it happen to be in the house of Ishac the boon-companion?' (176).? ? ? ? ? Thou only art
the whole of our desire; indeed Thy love is hid within our hearts' most secret core..? ? ? ? ? A sun [is my love;] but his heat in mine entrails still
rageth, concealed; A moon, in the hearts of the folk he riseth, and not in the sky..144. The Lovers of the Benou Udhreh dclxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? b. Story
of the Eunuch Kafour ,,.? ? ? ? ? Then came I after them, desiring thee, with me No second save my sword, my falchion keen and bright..Then the
astrologers made their calculations and looked into his nativity and his ascendant, whereupon their colour changed and they were confounded.
Quoth the king to them, 'Acquaint me with his horoscope and ye shall have assurance and fear ye not of aught' 'O king,' answered they, 'this child's
nativity denotes that, in the seventh year of his age, there is to be feared for him from a lion, which will attack him; and if he be saved from the
lion, there will betide an affair yet sorer and more grievous.' 'What is that?' asked the king; and they said, 'We will not speak, except the king
command us thereto and give us assurance from [that which we] fear.' Quoth the king, 'God assure you!' And they said, 'If he be saved from the
lion, the king's destruction will be at his hand.' When the king heard this, his colour changed and his breast was straitened; but he said in himself, 'I
will be watchful and do my endeavour and suffer not the lion to eat him. It cannot be that he will kill me, and indeed the astrologers lied.'.When the
two young men presented themselves before him and set forth their case to him and to the folk and the king heard their speech, he knew them and
his heart was like to fly for joyance in them: the tears poured from his eyes at their sight and that of his wife, and he thanked God the Most High
and praised Him for that He had reunited [him with] them. Then he dismissed the folk who were present about him and bade commit the Magian
and the woman and the two youths to his armoury (65) [for the night], commanding that they should keep guard over them till God caused the
morning morrow, so he might assemble the cadis and the judges and assessors and judge between them, according to the Holy Law, in the presence
of the four cadis. So they did his bidding and the king passed the night praying and praising God the Most High for that which He had vouchsafed
him of kingship and puissance and victory over (66) him who had wronged him and thanking Him who had reunited him with his family..4. The
Three Apples xix.? ? ? ? ? God keep the days of love-delight! How passing sweet they were! How joyous and how solaceful was life in them
whilere!.? ? ? ? ? I clipped her (118) in mine arms and straight grew drunken with the scent Of a fresh branch that had been reared in affluence and
content..So he opened to me and I went out and had not gone far from the house when I met a woman, who said to me, "Methinks a long life was
fore-ordained to thee; else hadst thou not come forth of yonder house." "How so?" asked I, and she answered, "Ask thy friend [such an one,"
naming thee,] "and he will acquaint thee with strange things." So, God on thee, O my friend, tell me what befell thee of wonders and rarities, for I
have told thee what befell me.' 'O my brother,' answered I, 'I am bound by a solemn oath.' And he said, 'O my friend, break thine oath and tell me.'
Quoth I, 'Indeed, I fear the issue of this.' [But he importuned me] till I told him all, whereat he marvelled. Then I went away from him and abode a
long while, [without farther news]..When the morning morrowed, the people went seeking for him, but found him not; and when the king knew
this, he was perplexed concerning his affair and abode unknowing what he should do. Then he sought for a vizier to fill his room, and the king's
brother said, 'I have a vizier, a sufficient man.' 'Bring him to me,' said the king. So he brought him a man, whom he set at the head of affairs; but he
seized upon the kingdom and clapped the king in irons and made his brother king in his stead. The new king gave himself up to all manner of
wickedness, whereat the folk murmured and his vizier said to him, 'I fear lest the Indians take the old king and restore him to the kingship and we
both perish; wherefore, if we take him and cast him into the sea, we shall be at rest from him; and we will publish among the folk that he is dead.'
And they agreed upon this. So they took him up and carrying him out to sea, cast him in..The servant said no more to him, but, when it was
morning, he acquainted a number of the king's servants with this and they said, 'This is an opportunity for us. Come let us assemble together and
acquaint the king with this, so the young merchant may lose favour with him and he rid us of him and we be at rest from him.' So they assembled
together and going in to the king, said to him, 'We have a warning we would give thee.' Quoth he, 'And what is your warning?' And they said,
'Yonder youth, the merchant, whom thou hast taken into favour and whose rank thou hast exalted above the chiefs of the people of thy household,
we saw yesterday draw his sword and offer to fall upon thee, so he might slay thee.' When the king heard this, his colour changed and he said to
them, 'Have ye proof of this?' Quoth they, 'What proof wouldst thou have? If thou desire this, feign thyself drunken again this night and lie down,
as if asleep, and watch him, and thou wilt see with thine eyes all that we have named to thee.'.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. The Merchant and the Parrot
xiv.After this the king sat, with his son by his side and the viziers sitting before him, and summoned his chief officers and the folk of the city. Then
the prince turned to the viziers and said to them, "See, O wicked viziers, that which God hath done and the speedy [coming of] relief." But they
answered not a word and the king said, "It sufficeth me that there is nothing alive but rejoiceth with me this day, even to the birds in the sky, but ye,
your breasts are straitened. Indeed, this is the greatest of ill-will in you to me, and had I hearkened to you, my regret had been prolonged and I had
died miserably of grief." "O my father," quoth the prince, "but for the fairness of thy thought and thy judgment and thy longanimity and
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deliberation in affairs, there had not bedded thee this great joyance. Hadst thou slain me in haste, repentance would have been sore on thee and long
grief, and on this wise doth he who ensueth haste repent.".?OF THE ILL EFFECTS OF PRECIPITATION..41. Jaafer ben Yehya (229) and the
Man who forged a Letter in his Name dlxvi.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother clvii.70. Khusrau and Shirin and the Fisherman
dclvi.When the king heard this, he bowed [his head] in perplexity and confusion and said, "Carry him back to the prison till the morrow, so we may
look into his affair.".132. Sindbad the Sailor and Sindbad the Porter dxxxvi.Now I had questioned her of her name and she answered, "My name is
Rihaneh," and described to me her dwelling-place. When I saw her make the ablution, I said in myself, "This woman doth on this wise, and shall I
not do the like of her?" Then said I to her, "Belike thou wilt seek us another pitcher of water?" So she went out to the housekeeper and said to her,
"Take this para and fetch us water therewith, so we may wash the flags withal." Accordingly, the housekeeper brought two pitchers of water and I
took one of them and giving her my clothes, entered the lavatory and washed..Mariyeh folded the letter and gave it to Shefikeh, bidding her carry it
to El Abbas. So she took it and going with it to his door, would have entered; but the chamberlains and serving-men forbade her, till they had
gotten her leave from the prince. When she went in to him, she found him sitting in the midst of the five damsels aforesaid, whom his father had
brought him. So she gave him the letter and he took it and read it. Then he bade one of the damsels, whose name was Khefifeh and who came from
the land of China, tune her lute and sing upon the subject of separation. So she came forward and tuning the lute, played thereon in four-and-twenty
modes; after which she returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.So he went walking in the thoroughfares of the city and viewing
its ordinance and its markets and thoroughfares and gazing on its folk. Presently, Abou Nuwas met him. (Now he was of those of whom it is said,
"They love the fair," (8) and indeed there is said what is said concerning him. (9) When he saw Noureddin Ali, he stared at him in amazement and
exclaimed, "Say, I take refuge with the Lord of the Daybreak!" (10) Then he accosted the young Damascene and saluting him, said to him, "Why
do I see my lord alone and forlorn? Meseemeth thou art a stranger and knowest not this country; so, with my lord's permission, I will put myself at
his service and acquaint him with the streets, for that I know this city." Quoth Noureddin, "This will be of thy favour, O uncle." Whereat Abou
Nuwas rejoiced and fared on with him, showing him the markets and thoroughfares, till they came to the house of a slave-dealer, where he stopped
and said to the youth, "From what city art thou?" "From Damascus," answered Noureddin; and Abou Nuwas said, "By Allah, thou art from a
blessed city, even as saith of it the poet in the following verses:.She passed the night in his lodging and when she arose in the morning, she said to
him, "O elder, may I not lack thy kind offices for the morning-meal! Go to the money-changer and fetch me from him the like of yesterday's food."
So he arose and betaking himself to the money-changer, acquainted him with that which she had bidden him. The money-changer brought him all
that she required and set it on the heads of porters; and the old man took them and returned with them to Sitt el Milah. So she sat down with him
and they ate their sufficiency, after which he removed the rest of the food. Then she took the fruits and the flowers and setting them over against
herself, wrought them into rings and knots and letters, whilst the old man looked on at a thing whose like he had never in his life seen and rejoiced
therein..When the Baghdadis saw this succour that had betided them against their enemies [and the victory that El Abbas had gotten them], they
turned back and gathering together the spoils [of the defeated host], arms and treasures and horses, returned to Baghdad, victorious, and all by the
valour of El Abbas. As for Saad, he foregathered with the prince, and they fared on in company till they came to the place where El Abbas had
taken horse, whereupon the latter dismounted from his charger and Saad said to him, "O youth, wherefore alightest thou in other than thy place?
Indeed, thy due is incumbent upon us and upon our Sultan; so go thou with us to the dwellings, that we may ransom thee with our souls." "O Amir
Saad," replied El Abbas, "from this place I took horse with thee and herein is my lodging. So, God on thee, name me not to the king, but make as if
thou hadst never seen me, for that I am a stranger in the land.".? ? ? ? ? O Amir of justice, be kind to thy subjects; For justice, indeed, of thy
nature's a trait..68. Kisra Anoushirwan and the Village Damsel dcliii.Abou Sabir, Story of, i. 90..? ? ? ? ? Indeed, thou'st told the tale of kings and
men of might, Each one a lion fierce, impetuous in the fight,.When he had made an end of his speech, his wife came forward forthright and told her
story, from first to last, how her mother bought him from the cook's partner and the people of the kingdom came under his rule; nor did she leave
telling till she came, in her story, to that city [and acquainted the queen with the manner of her falling in with her lost husband]. When she had
made an end of her story, the cook exclaimed, 'Alack, what impudent liars there be! By Allah, O king, this woman lieth against me, for this youth is
my rearling (75) and he was born of one of my slave-girls. He fled from me and I found him again..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ja. Story of David and
Solomon dcccxcix.21. Omar ben Abdulaziz and the Poets ccccxxxii.? ? ? ? ? Her eye is sharper than a sword; the soul with ecstasy It takes and
longing leaves behind, that nothing may assain..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ee. Story of the Barber's Fifth Brother clx.? ? ? ? ? For if "Her grave above her is
levelled" it be said, Of life and its continuance no jot indeed reck I..When they had made an end of pious wishes and congratulations, they besought
the king to hasten the punishment of the Magian and heal their hearts of him with torment and humiliation. So he appointed them for a day on
which they should assemble to witness his punishment and that which should betide him of torment, and shut himself up with his wife and sons and
abode thus private with them three days, during which time they were sequestered from the folk. On the fourth day the king entered the bath, and
coming forth, sat down on the throne of his kingship, with the crown on his head, whereupon the folk came in to him, according to their wont and
after the measure of their several ranks and degrees, and the amirs and viziers entered, ay, and the chamberlains and deputies and captains and men
of war and the falconers and armbearers. Then he seated his two sons, one on his right and the other on his left hand, whilst all the folk stood before
him and lifted up their voices in thanksgiving to God the Most High and glorification of Him and were strenuous in prayer for the king and in
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setting forth his virtues and excellences..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? eb. Story of the Barber's Second Brother xxxi.78. Mesrour and Ibn el Caribi dclxii.? ? ? ?
? God to a tristful lover be light! A man of wit, Yet perishing for yearning and body-worn is he..Merchant, The Unlucky, i. 73..Accordingly, the
trooper bought him a house near at hand and made therein an underground passage communicating with his mistress's house. When he had
accomplished his affair, the wife bespoke her husband as her lover had lessoned her and he went out to go to the trooper's house, but turned back by
the way, whereupon quoth she to him, 'By Allah, go forthright, for that my sister asketh of thee.' So the dolt of a fuller went out and made for the
trooper's house, whilst his wife forewent him thither by the secret passage, and going up, sat down beside her lover. Presently, the fuller entered
and saluted the trooper and his [supposed] wife and was confounded at the coincidence of the case. (230) Then doubt betided him and he returned
in haste to his dwelling; but she forewent him by the underground passage to her chamber and donning her wonted clothes, sat [waiting] for him
and said to him, 'Did I not bid thee go to my sister and salute her husband and make friends with them?' Quoth he, 'I did this, but I misdoubted of
my affair, when I saw his wife.' And she said, 'Did I not tell thee that she resembleth me and I her, and there is nought to distinguish between us but
our clothes? Go back to her.'.? ? ? ? ? g. The Crows and the Hawk dccccvi.? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Calender's Story xiv.? ? ? ? ? Ramazan in my life
ne'er I fasted, nor e'er Have I eaten of flesh, save in public (57) it were..Then El Abbas went in to Mariyeh in a happy and praiseworthy hour (123)
and found her an unpierced pearl and a goodly filly that had never been mounted; wherefore he rejoiced and was glad and made merry, and care
and sorrow ceased from him and his life was pleasant and trouble departed and he abode with her in the gladsomest of case and in the most easeful
of life, till seven days were past, when King El Aziz determined to set out and return to his kingdom and bade his son seek leave of his
father-in-law to depart with his wife to his own country. [So El Abbas bespoke King Ins of this] and he granted him the leave he sought;
whereupon he chose out a red camel, taller (124) than the [other] camels, and mounting Mariyeh in a litter thereon, loaded it with apparel and
ornaments..? ? ? ? ? c. Story of the Chief of the Old Cairo Police cccxliv.? ? ? ? ? For 'twixt the closing of an eye and th'opening thereof, God hath
it in His power to change a case from foul to fair..When the king had read this letter, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and bestowed on me great
store of presents and entreated me with the utmost honour. Some days after this, I sought of him leave to depart, but he granted it not to me save
after much pressing. So I took leave of him and shipped with divers merchants and others, intending for my own country and having no desire for
travel or traffic. We sailed on, without ceasing, till we had passed many islands; but, one day, as we fared on over a certain tract of the sea, there
came forth upon us a multitude of boats full of men like devils, clad in chain-mail and armed with swords and daggers and bows and arrows, and
surrounded us on every side. They entreated us after the cruellest fashion, smiting and wounding and slaying those who made head against them,
and taking the ship, with the crew and all that were therein, carried us to an island, where they sold us all for a low price. A rich man bought me
and taking me into his house, gave me to eat and drink and clothed me and entreated me kindly, till my heart was comforted and I was somewhat
restored..After a few days, his brother returned and finding him healed of his sickness, said to him, 'Tell me, O my brother, what was the cause of
thy sickness and thy pallor, and what is the cause of the return of health to thee and of rosiness to thy face after this?' So he acquainted him with the
whole case and this was grievous to him; but they concealed their affair and agreed to leave the kingship and fare forth pilgrim-wise, wandering at
a venture, for they deemed that there had befallen none the like of this which had befallen them. [So they went forth and wandered on at hazard]
and as they journeyed, they saw by the way a woman imprisoned in seven chests, whereon were five locks, and sunken in the midst of the salt sea,
under the guardianship of an Afrit; yet for all this that woman issued forth of the sea and opened those locks and coming forth of those chests, did
what she would with the two brothers, after she had circumvented the Afrit..Then she cast the lute from her hand and swooned away; so she was
carried to her chamber and indeed passion waxed upon her. After a long while, the Commander of the Faithful sent for her a third time and bade
her sing. So she took the lute and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Full many a man incited me to infidelity, But I refused, for all the talk
wherewith they set on me..It chanced one night that the king sallied forth without the city and drank and the wine got the mastery of him and he
became drunken. So, of the youth's fearfulness for him, he said, 'I will keep watch myself over the king this night, seeing that he deserveth this
from me, for that which he hath wrought with me of kindnesses.' So he arose forthright and drawing his sword, stationed himself at the door of the
king's pavilion. Now one of the royal servants saw him standing there, with the drawn sword in his hand, and he was of those who envied him his
favour with the king; so he said to him, 'Why dost thou on this wise at this season and in the like of this place?' Quoth the youth, 'I am keeping
watch over the king myself, in requital of his bounties to me.'.When the youth had made an end of his story, the king's anger subsided a little and he
said, "Restore him to the prison, for the day draweth to an end, and tomorrow we will took into his affair.".Now the king's vizier had two daughters,
own sisters, the elder of whom had read books and made herself mistress of [all] sciences and studied the writings of the sages and the histories of
the boon-companions, (160) and she was possessed of abundant wit and knowledge galore and surpassing apprehension. She heard that which the
folk suffered from the king and his despiteous usage of their children; whereupon compassion gat hold upon her for them and jealousy and she
besought God the Most High that He would bring the king to renounce that his heresy, (161) and God answered her prayer. Then she took counsel
with her younger sister and said to her, 'I mean to contrive somewhat for the liberation of the people's children; and it is that I will go up to the king
[and offer myself to him], and when I come to his presence, I will seek thee. When thou comest in to me and the king hath done his occasion [of
me], do thou say to me, 'O my sister, let me hear and let the king hear a story of thy goodly stories, wherewithal we may beguile the waking hours
of our night, till we take leave of each other.' 'It is well,' answered the other. 'Surely this contrivance will deter the king from his heresy and thou
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shalt be requited with exceeding favour and abounding recompense in the world to come, for that indeed thou adventurest thyself and wilt either
perish or attain to thy desire.'.Selma, Selim and, ii. 81..Abdallah ben Nafi and the King's Son of Cashghar, ii. 195..Quoth the company, 'Tell us thy
story and expound it unto us, so we may see that which it hath of extraordinary.' And he said 'Know, then, that.I seated myself amiddleward the
saloon, misdoubting, and as I sat, there came down on me from the estrade seven naked men, without other clothing than leather girdles about their
waists. One of them came up to me and took my turban, whilst another took my handkerchief, that was in my sleeve, with my money, and a third
stripped me of my clothes; after which a fourth came and bound my hands behind me with his girdle. Then they all took me up, pinioned as I was,
and casting me down, fell a-dragging me towards a sink-hole that was there and were about to cut my throat, when, behold, there came a violent
knocking at the door. When they heard this, they were afraid and their minds were diverted from me by fear; so the woman went out and presently
returning, said to them, 'Fear not; no harm shall betide you this day. It is only your comrade who hath brought you your noon-meal.' With this the
new-comer entered, bringing with him a roasted lamb; and when he came in to them, he said to them, 'What is to do with you, that ye have tucked
up [your sleeves and trousers]?' Quoth they, '[This is] a piece of game we have caught.'.THE KHALIF OMAR BEN ABDULAZIZ AND THE
POETS. (41).? ? ? ? ? Were not the darkness (193) still in gender masculine, As ofttimes is the case with she-things passing fine,.When she had
made an end of her verses, the Lady Zubeideh bade each damsel sing a song, till the turn came round to Sitt el Milah, whereupon she took the lute
and tuning it, sang thereto four-and-twenty songs in four-and-twenty modes; then she returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.? ? ?
? ? b. The Second Calender's Story xl.168. Abdallah ben Fasil and his Brothers dcccclixviii.The folk marvelled at this story with the utmost
wonderment and the seventh officer said, 'There befell me in Alexandria the [God-]guarded a marvellous thing, [and it was that one told me the
following story]..She abode with Ins ben Cais twelve years, during which time he was blessed with no children by her; wherefore his breast was
straitened, by reason of the failure of lineage, and he besought his Lord to vouchsafe him a child. Accordingly the queen conceived, by permission
of God the Most High; and when the days of her pregnancy were accomplished, she gave birth to a maid-child, than whom never saw eyes a
goodlier, for that her face was as it were a pure pearl or a shining lamp or a golden (50) candle or a full moon breaking forth of a cloud, extolled be
the perfection of Him who created her from vile water (51) and made her a delight to the beholders! When her father saw her on this wise of
loveliness, his reason fled for joy, and when she grew up, he taught her the art of writing and polite letters (52) and philosophy and all manner of
tongues. So she excelled the folk of her time and overpassed her peers; (53) and the sons of the kings heard of her and all of them desired to look
upon her..? ? ? ? ? Parting afar hath borne you, but longing still is fain To bring you near; meseemeth mine eye doth you contain..When the news
reached El Aziz, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy in the coming of his son and straightway took horse, he and all his army, what while the
trumpets sounded and the musicians played, that the earth quaked and Baghdad also trembled, and it was a notable day. When Mariyeh beheld all
this, she repented with the uttermost of repentance of that which she had wroughten against El Abbas his due and the fires still raged in her vitals.
Meanwhile, the troops (104) sallied forth of Baghdad and went out to meet those of El Abbas, who had halted in a meadow called the Green Island.
When he espied the approaching host, he knew not what they were; so he strained his sight and seeing horsemen coming and troops and footmen,
said to those about him, "Among yonder troops are ensigns and banners of various kinds; but, as for the great green standard that ye see, it is the
standard of my father, the which is reserved [unto him and never displayed save] over his head, and [by this] I know that he himself is come out in
quest of me." And he was certified of this, he and his troops.."There was once a king of the kings, whose name was Bekhtzeman, and he was a
great eater and drinker and carouser. Now enemies of his made their appearance in certain parts of his realm and threatened him; and one of his
friends said to him, 'O king, the enemy maketh for thee: be on thy guard against him.' Quoth Bekhtzeman, 'I reck not of him, for that I have arms
and wealth and men and am not afraid of aught.' Then said his friends to him, 'Seek aid of God, O king, for He will help thee more than thy wealth
and thine arms and thy men.' But he paid no heed to the speech of his loyal counsellors, and presently the enemy came upon him and waged war
upon him and got the victory over him and his trust in other than God the Most High profited him nought. So he fled from before him and seeking
one of the kings, said to him, 'I come to thee and lay hold upon thy skirts and take refuge with thee, so thou mayst help me against mine
enemy.'.Then he sent for the viziers and said to them, 'O wicked viziers, ye thought that God was heedless of your deed, but your wickedness shall
revert upon you. Know ye not that whoso diggeth a pit for his brother shall fall into it? Take from me the punishment of this world and to-morrow
ye shall get the punishment of the world to come and requital from God.' Then he bade put them to death; so [the headsman] smote off their heads
before the king, and he went in to his wife and acquainted her with that wherein he had transgressed against Abou Temam; whereupon she grieved
for him with an exceeding grief and the king and the people of his household left not weeping and repenting all their lives. Moreover, they brought
Abou Temam forth of the well and the king built him a dome (127) in his palace and buried him therein..73. The Woman's Trick against her
Husband dclviii.?OF THE SPEEDY RELIEF OF GOD..Officer's Story, The Fourteenth, ii. 183..As they were thus in the enjoyment of all that in
most delicious of easance and delight, and indeed the wine was sweet to them and the talk pleasant, behold, there came a knocking at the door. So
the master of the house went out, that he might see what was to do, and found ten men of the Khalif's eunuchs at the door. When he saw this, he
was amazed and said to them, "What is to do?" Quoth they, "The Commander of the Faithful saluteth thee and requireth of thee the slave-girl
whom thou hast for sale and whose name is Sitt el Milah." By Allah," answered the other, "I have sold her." And they said, "Swear by the head of
the Commander of the Faithful that she is not in thy dwelling." He made oath that he had sold her and that she was no longer at his disposal; but
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they paid no *need to his word and forcing their way into the house, found the damsel and the young Damascene in the sitting-chamber. So they
laid hands upon her, and the youth said, "This is my slave-girl, whom I have bought with my money." But they hearkened not to his speech and
taking her, carried her off to the Commander of the Faithful..When it was eventide, the chamberlain let bring two horses and great store of water
and victual and a saddle-camel and a man to show them the way. These he hid without the town, whilst he and the young man took with them a
long rope, made fast to a staple, and repaired to the palace. When they came thither, they looked and beheld the damsel standing on the roof. So
they threw her the rope and the staple; whereupon she [made the latter fast to the parapet and] wrapping her sleeves about her hands, slid down [the
rope] and landed with them. They carried her without the town, where they mounted, she and her lord, and fared on, whilst the guide forewent
them, directing them in the way, and they gave not over going night and day till they entered his father's house. The young man saluted his father,
who rejoiced in him, and he related to him all that had befallen him, whereupon he rejoiced in his safety..? ? ? ? ? My transports I conceal for fear
of those thereon that spy; Yet down my cheeks the tears course still and still my case bewray..? ? ? ? ? Taper of hoofs and straight of stature, in the
dust They prance, as like a flood they pour across the plain;.Were not the darkness still in gender masculine, iii. 193..? ? ? ? ? The hands of noble
folk do tend me publicly; With waters clear and sweet my thirsting tongue they ply..Fair patience practise, for thereon still followeth content, iii.
116..85. Isaac of Mosul and the Merchant dclxx.73. Mohammed el Amin and Jaafer ben el Hadi dclvii.When it was the time of the evening meal,
the king repaired to the sitting-chamber and summoning the vizier, sought of him the story he had promised him; and the vizier said, "They avouch,
O king, that.When King Shah Bekht heard his vizier's speech, he was confounded before him and abashed and marvelled at the gravity of his
understanding and his patience. So he sprang up to him and embraced him and the vizier kissed his feet. Then the king called for a sumptuous dress
of honour and cast it over Er Rehwan and entreated him with the utmost honour and showed him special favour and restored him to his rank and
vizierate. Moreover he imprisoned those who had sought his destruction with leasing and committed unto himself to pass judgment upon the
interpreter who had expounded to him the dream. So the vizier abode in the governance of the realm till there came to them the Destroyer of
Delights; and this (added Shehrzad) is all, O king of the age, that hath come down to us of King Shah Bekht and his vizier..With this the king's
wrath subsided and he said, "Restore him to the prison till the morrow, so we may look into his affair.".When the evening evened, the king sat in
his privy closet and summoning the vizier, required of him the promised story. So Er Rehwan said, "Know, O king, that.7. Ali ben Bekkar and
Shemsennehar clxix.128. The Ferryman of the Nile and the Hermit cccclxxix
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